

Legs Meeting Minutes

Monday 7th March 2016

Meeting opened 7:43pm

Present: Wendy Palmer; Kate Burns; Madeline van Hattem; Leane Williams; Marcella Maycock; Susie Murdoch; Margaret Drew; Chris Gray; Vera Curry

Apologies: Leanne Donald; Sharyn Ross

Minutes of the last Meeting - read by Kate Burns and moved by Chris Gray and seconded by Susie Murdoch

Business arising from Minutes:

- REG has provided their background information for a future survey of members on the REG and LVRC development precincts
- Hack Day was a resounding success raising \$2000 for beyondblue
- It was suggested that the dressage at hack day be open only to members but then it was mentioned that the aim was to get new members
- It was also suggested that competitors could prenominate for the dressage at our next hack day – to be discussed at a later date
- Blue cards held by committee members need to be updated – legislation needs to be checked regarding current requirements
- Need to know more about microchip scanner – if it is necessary at events under the forthcoming biosecurity act
- DQ email from Anita Barton – will wait for DQ to approach club

Correspondence In:

Email from Sharyn Ross – was read out by Kate Burns. Some members expressed interest in attending the stewards' course – (the steward oversees the whole event)

QISEA are keen to run the showman day in May 2016

EA Affiliation has been submitted

Email from Vicki Gowland – Masters Games at NADEC on 4-5/11/16

Judges have been confirmed for 20/3 competition – we will need 4 arenas

Inter 1 in the next April comp and every comp after that

Background information from REG for the survey has been submitted

\$216 for post office box rental renewal is due

\$30 per meeting night rental for Marburg Hall is due

It was suggested we need to update/upgrade our Risk Assessment/Management

Correspondence Out:

None

Treasurer's Report:

Cashbook balance as of 29.02.16 is \$13 698.55

Term Deposit (maturity date 24/7/16) - \$46 797.51

Moved by Marcela Maycock and seconded by Susie Murdoch

General Business:

It was agreed that the hire of the arena for the Hack Show be absorbed by LEGs so the donation to Beyond Blue is not affected.

There are large numbers of entries for 20.03.16

Ali Kuchel is working on club newsletter and is keen for stories from committee and members

Saddle blankets sourced by Sharyn from Tack Shed are being embroidered

A delegate from Beyond Blue will be invited to receive the cheque – we need to request photo with the local paper

It was suggested that perhaps members of LEGs meetings could meet every second meeting at Marburg Hall and Annie's Room (Gatton) – alternate – members would have the option of eating, as well – it was suggested we have one meeting at Annie's Room to begin with – it was mentioned that noise levels could be a problem – there are other venues – it was proposed that an alternate meeting place be trialled – in the Lockyer – to encourage a wider cross section of club members at meetings – members to come next month to Marburg Hall and a venue will be chosen

REG fundraiser was a fantastic success – business case started on Friday – almost there with the funds

It was mentioned that the Cedar Grove Club website gives option of joining online and pay direct into account – this is an option to paying Nominate fees – it was also mentioned that we could have incentives for those who work – however LEGs entry fees - \$10 – are cheap

Chris Gray suggested something should go back to committee members as acknowledgement for the work they do - could be a direct payment or contra-items to be discussed – Chris Gray would like to propose that committee members be acknowledged for the work they do, through direct payment,

Sharyn Ross explained the role of the EA National Steward – Stewards for each competition – to be started at major events – this was a general course with a dressage focus, paid for by DQ

Showman Day – Interschool Qld are keen to tag-on events with LEGs – QISEA/LEGs members

It was suggested we could set up 5 arenas for 20/03/2016 – indoor can be done on Saturday

During discussion, it was mentioned that the club also needs to purchase another laser HP printer – Marcella Maycock to purchase this

\$2 000 was raised for Beyond Blue on the Hack Day

Meeting closed at 9:00pm